Summary of Minutes
July 8, 2014
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in regular session on July 8, 2014 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.  The following members were present:

Loistine DeFreece, Chairman


Mitchell Locklear, Vice-Chairman

Mike Smith

Gary Strickland


Dwayne Smith

Peggy Chavis

John Campbell
Steve Martin

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery

Randy Lawson
Brenda Fairley-Ferebee

Also in attendance were:  Dr. Johnny Hunt, Superintendent; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Shanita Wooten, Stephen Gaskins,  Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer and Attorney Grady Hunt.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairman Loistine DeFreece.
2.
Invocation:
Mr. John Campbell.
3.
Oath of Office for Newly Elected Members:  Ms. Shelena G. Smith,

Robeson County Clerk of Superior Court, administered the Oath of Office to all

newly elected board members to begin July 1, 2014 and end June 30, 2018. 

Those board members were:
Mr. Mike Smith

Ms. Brenda Fairley-Ferebee

Ms. Peggy Chavis

Mr. Dwayne Smith

4.
Elections of Board Chairman/Vice Chairman:  Superintendent Dr.

Johnny Hunt administered the election process for the position of Board

Chairman and Board Vice-Chairman.  
Superintendent Dr. Hunt opened nominations for Chairman.  Dr. Joann C. 
Lowery was nominated with a second.  Mr. Mitchell Locklear was nominated with
a second.  After the nomination process, Mr. Mitchell Locklear, was elected by
majority (seven voting for) to serve as the 2014-2015 School Board Chairman.
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt then opened nominations for Vice-Chairman. 
Mr. Mike Smith was nominated with a second.  After the nomination process, Mr. 
Mike Smith, was nominated and elected Vice-Chairman by the school board for 
the 2014-2015 school year.

5.
Adoption of the Agenda:
Chairman Mitchell Locklear.  The

Board approved the agenda.
6.
Approval of Minutes – Open Session:  The Board unanimously 

approved the taped open session minutes of June 10, 2014.
7.
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments
Ms. Janet Locklear and Mr. Herbert Locklear, grandparents of a student at Rex Rennert Elementary School spoke to the board about concerns they have with the Principal at Rex Rennert Elementary School.  She suggested to the board that another principal be placed at the school.
B.
State Athletic Recognitions
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction, and Mr. Jason Suggs, Athletic Director, recognized State Athletic winners.  The winners were as follows:
Fairmont High School – Principal, Mr. Ronald Prater



Jarrod Neal

2A NCPREPS All State QB









NCCA East/West All Star Basketball Team




Michael Baker
NCCA East/West All Star Basketball Coach




Chance Leggett
NC Baseball Coaches Association 4A All State Team

Lumberton High School – Principal, Mr. Larry Obeda
Demetri Sheridan
NCCA East/West All Star Football Team

Madi Britt

NCCA East/West All Star Soccer Team




4A All State Girl’s Soccer Team

Bradley Burnette
NCCA East/West All Star Soccer Team




4A All State Boy’s Soccer Team

Daniel Oxendine
NC Baseball Coaches Association 4A All State Team

Lumberton High School Boy’s Bowling Team
Rachel Diehl     -     Coach
Calvin Britt 


James Meares 

Tristan Richardson

Shane Ozuna

Brandon Watts

Jacob Risen
Jonathan Mauldin

Aujay Jhala
Red Springs High School – Principal, Mr. Larry Brooks
Blake Greene
NCCA East/West All Star Football Team

South Robeson High School - Principal, Mr. Chris Clark
A’Terria Quick
NCPREPS 1A All State Team

St. Pauls High School – Principal, Mr. Hoyt McCormick
Shayron Jones
NCCA East/West All Star Football Team

St. Pauls High School Girl’s Bowling Team
Jeremy Walters     -     Coach

Veronica Colon-Santiago
Rosalinda Diaz

Miranda Durden
Sabeth Hunt


Gaby Nettles


Shania McMillian

Ali’Shae Quick

Courtney Yanosik

Mr. Suggs said there are seven representatives in the NCCA East/West All Star football, basketball, and soccer games this year.  He said this is more than two years combined for the Public Schools of Robeson County.
C.
Summer School Update
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, gave a brief update on the summer school program.  She said the third graders are in summer school and it has been a successful beginning.  Dr. Emanuel said expectations are being met for those students passing and they continue to improve.  Ms. Sandra Evans, Supervisor for Grades K-8 gave a brief overview of what has taken place during summer school.  She said currently there are 502 students in attendance, of which, Rowland Norment Elementary and Pembroke Elementary Schools have the largest enrollment.
D.
Funding Update for Child Nutrition
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Support, discussed finance/unpaid bills at the schools for Child Nutrition.  Mr. Lowry said the board earlier said to inform schools the bills they incurred would be the responsibility of the principal to collect.

Some board members received complaints from parents about being charged for meals their child did not eat.  Mr. Lowry said some principals sent messages home to parents for those who did owe money.  
There were questions as to if students could purchase extra food.  Mr. Lowry said high school students could eat extra al la cart foods for cash only.
Some school board members said some schools have done an excellent job in collecting the fees and should be commended, but if there are monies owed at schools, the principal needs to try to collect the fees, if it takes some time.
Mr. Lowry said it has also been confirmed that free lunches for the district, for all students, with the exception of Early College, is on go.

There was motion to move money collection to an action item, but there was not a second motion. 
The board asked the administration to talk with principals to see how they need to collect the money owed to child nutrition.
 8.
ACTION ITEMS
A.
Financial Report
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the financial report for the month.  The Board approved the financial report as presented.
B.
Budget Amendments
Ms. Erica Setzer presented an update of budget amendments for approval.  The Board approved the budget amendments as presented.
9.
Motion that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified personnel (G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1)(6), and student transfers (G.S. 

115C-402 and G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1).   The Board approved the motion.
10.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved 

the motion.

11.
Motion to approve closed session audio minutes of June 10, 2014.

The Board approved the motion.

12.
Motion to approve personnel as presented. The Board approved the

motion.

13.
Motion to approve student transfers as amended.  The Board approved 

the motion.

Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent, reminded everyone about the Back

to School Celebration on Thursday, August 7, 2014, at the Southeastern

Farmer’s Market, starting at 7:00 AM ending at 7:00 PM.

Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt recommended three principals to replace

vacancies and/or retirements or resign as follows:  East Robeson Elementary 

School – Ms. Kristy West, Purnell Swett High School - Mr. Clyde Leviner, and R. 

B. Dean – Ms. Sherry Parks.  Peterson Elementary School – Ms. Melissa 

Flowers, Magnolia Elementary School – Mr. Antonio Wilkins, and Oxendine 

Elementary School – Ms. Hawhana Locklear.  
14.
Motion to approve the three new hires for principal as recommended by

the superintendent.

15.
Motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,
Mitchell Locklear, Chairman
Dr. Johnny Hunt, Secretary
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